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CALIFORNIA INSTITUTE FOR NURSING & HEALTH CARE RECEIVES FUNDING 

TO ASSURE A CULTURALLY DIVERSE NURSING WORKFORCE

Berkeley, Calif., May 23, 2005 – The California Institute for Nursing & Health Care (CINHC) has been awarded a two-year, $120,000 grant from The California Wellness Foundation (TCWF) to fund efforts to assure that California has an ethnically and culturally diverse nursing workforce. 

The grant supports CINHC-led efforts to create a statewide nursing master plan for guiding long-term solutions to California’s nursing shortage, according to Deloras Jones, RN, MS, executive director of CINHC. 

 “The master plan’s diversity component provides a framework for assuring that the state’s nursing workforce demographics are aligned with the state’s actual demographics,” said Jones.  “The diversity plan will be linked to other master plan components: education, nursing practice, recruitment, and work environment.”

Los Angeles County -- where 52% of the population is Hispanic, but only 4% of registered nurses are believed to be Hispanic – is an example of the need to increase the nursing diversity.
According to Jones, the grant will be coordinated through CINHC’s diversity work group, chaired by Linda Gregory, project manager, Coalitions for Nursing Careers in California. 
“Non-whites have higher rates of specific diseases, lower rates of successful treatments, and are more likely to reside in areas with chronic nurse shortages.  As strategies are developed to address the shortage, particular attention must be given to workforce diversity,” said Gregory. 

The project will be co-managed by Bonnie Adams, RN, MSN, EdD, formerly director for the Los Angeles County Regional Health Occupations Resource Center ; and Barbara Napper, RN, MSN, former director and professor of nursing at Mt. San Antonio College and clinical coordinator for the Masters in Nursing Program at Western School of Medicine.  Priscilla Gonzales Leiva serves as a consultant. 

The nonprofit California Institute for Nursing & Health Care collaborates with health care leaders to develop statewide solutions to a critical nursing shortage and related nursing issues affecting the health of all Californians. For more information visit www.cinhc.org

The diversity project is funded by a grant from The California Wellness Foundation (TCWF). Created in 1992 as an independent, private foundation, TCWF’s mission is to improve the health of the people of California by making grants for health promotion, wellness education and disease prevention programs. For more information visit www.tcwf.org.
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